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Personal Remarks  
 
During my presidency, the main achievements of the EFNS 
was to become more and more recognized as the leading 
European Neurological Society all over the world. The EFNS 
has been closely involved in the further development of the 
European Brain Council (EBC). It is in close relation with the 
European Federation of Neurological Associations (EFNA) 
by helping this patients’ association financially and allowing 
a representation and participation in our congresses. Also, 
the European Association of Young Neurologists and 
Trainees (EAYNT) is closely involved in the EFNS activities. 
The EFNS has now close relations with the Pan-African and 
Pan-Arabic Neurological Societies, organizing common 
scientific sessions. The ties with the American Academy of 
Neurology have been reinforced. The adjoining 
Mediterranean neurological societies have become 
associated members, allowing mutual exchange programmes 
in particular for young neurologists and trainees. 
The EFNS now organizes regional teaching courses in the 
Sub-Saharan countries according to the African policy of 
Johan Aarli, President of the World Federation of Neurology, 
to help to develop and promote neurological knowledge and 
centres. 
In the near future there is good hope that the European 
Neurological Society will start to cooperate with the EFNS. 
This effort should be sustained in view of the more and more 
difficult 
Financial situation. 
The EFNS is growing and has now become an institution with 
many tasks to promote Neurology and helping patients with 
disabling brain and neuromuscular diseases.  
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